PRR 342 – Value of “X”

From: Gauldin, Julie    

Sent: Thursday, January 23, 2003 4:10 PM

To: brad.belk@lcra.org

Cc: Helton, Bob; Adib, Parviz

Subject: PRR 342 and X

Bob Helton and I talked last week about MOD providing some numerical support for the WMS decision about the value of X. 

In general, we believe that X should be set based on the actual value of the services to the bidder.  Accordingly, X should be close to zero, reflecting the quality ranking of the services, as we've discussed in the past.  Stakeholders have described some reasons for X to deviate from 0, such as the expected value of the energy payment from the A/S actually being deployed being different.

It would be a very labor intensive process to analyze in detail the effect of different levels of X, since individual bids would have to be modified and then the LP to clear the market would have to be simulated.  

Here are some high level (clearing price level) data: 

From August 2001 to Sept 2002, approximately 35% of the intervals showed some price reversal. 

- Assuming that all price reversals in the market were caused by bids with X>0, then we have estimated that setting X to 0 would have saved $15 million in A/S procurement costs in 2002. 

- If the price reversals were eliminated by simply increasing the cost of RegUp to the clearing price of RRS whenever RegUp clears lower than RRS (and similarly for NSRS), then an extra $17 million would have been spent in 2002.  (This is the provision for removing prices reversals that's in the protocols - to be used instead of simultaneous selection.)  We are NOT advocating enacting this provision!

